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Challenging Conditions 
While various places in the US have seen their fair share of 
devastation from hurricanes and the immense amount of rainfall 
(which is also putting central/eastern Pennsylvania into the record 
books), our Hmong brothers and sisters in southeast Asia, who live 
high up in the mountains, also have to deal with the onslaught of the 
rainy season every year.  When the monsoon season is in full 
swing, flooding is common and travel is extremely difficult. Many 
villages are not accessible for several months at a time, which can 
potentially hinder or delay Project 316 
audio players from getting into the 
hands of those who need them.  With 
unpaved roads and slippery clay soil, it 
certainly makes travel interesting.  
Most of our ministry partners only 
have motorbikes and do the best they 
can under these conditions. Oftentimes 
roads get blocked due to mudslides and 
falling rock, but that hasn’t stopped 
our team from delivering audio 
players.  However, the amount of 
requests for more audio players is 
overwhelming.  When one of our 
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Sinjin and Mikaela with their 
furry, mischievous ferrets. 

Prayer Requests 

Please pray… 

• For our Hmong 

brothers and sisters who 

are located in some of 

the most remote places 

on earth.  

• That the Project 316 

ministry team will be 

able to deliver audio 

players without any 

difficulty.   

• Continued funds for the  

audio players and the 

cost of an overseas trip 

into southeast Asia next 

year.

ministry team members get a 
shipment of players and 
distributes them to local and 
remote villages, they always return 
asking for more!  The initial 
requests of more than 5,000+ 
players at Yexusfest 14 months 
ago has continued to increase and 
honestly, we don’t have any idea 
just how many are in need of an 
audio player.  We are certainly 
making headway with over 2,300 
audio players distributed to date, 
but there are so many others still 

waiting for a Project 316 audio player. We haven’t even begun 
trying to get the players into China, which is where there are an 
estimated 4-6 million Hmong! 

Moua Thanksgiving 
As part of the Moua clan (of which there are 18 total clans), each 
year we get together for our annual Thanksgiving meal. 
Although, due to scheduling it came earlier than usual this year, 
we had a great time and certainly continue to count it as a 
privilege to be part of the Moua clan.  We pray that we will 
continue to be a great testimony for Christ and have continued 

opportunities to build relationships 
and help others grow in their faith. 
This year was extra special in that 
Mike won the half-court basketball 
shut-out contest.

God bless, 
  Mike, Sonja,  
   Sinjin and Mikaela
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